2007 Notice To Mooring Permit Holders

If You Won’t Be Using Your Mooring

Notify The Harbormaster By April 1st
Mooring Regulation Section 13; “The mooring location permit holder is required to notify the Harbormaster by April 1st of each year if the vessel-of-record will not be on the mooring during that year, whereupon the mooring will then be treated as the Town's mooring. The Harbormaster may then offer that mooring to the name on the top of the Rental Mooring Waiting List as a temporary mooring for the remainder, or any portion, of that year only.” 

You are only required to use your mooring for 30 consecutive days in any 3-year period. We recognize that there will be years you do not use your mooring. We need to know by April 1st if you will not use your mooring so we may rent it to someone on the waiting list. Our intent is to serve as many people as possible.

You may not rent your mooring yourself!    We will be enforcing this vigorously!

Moorings Must Be Inspected!

As per Town of Tisbury Mooring Regulations Section 19;

“All mooring tackle shall be safe and suitable for the purposes used and it shall be the responsibility of the owner or person in charge of same to ensure that said tackle is safe and suitable.  The owners or persons in charge, whether or not the permit holders, are required to have their tackle inspected, by a Harbormaster-approved inspector, at least once every three years, and the top chain pennant, and hardware are to be inspected annually. A complete inspection must be performed prior to any reassignment. An inspection report must be filed with the Harbormaster’s office within 14 days of any inspection.  Failure to comply with this paragraph may result in immediate revocation of the mooring location permit and removal by the Harbormaster, at the expense of the owner of the tackle or any vessel on such mooring…”

Mooring inspection compliance has improved dramatically in the past year. This is an important safety issue. Mooring inspections continue to be tracked by our office daily. Moorings requiring inspection must have completed mooring inspection forms on the Harbormaster’s desk by the inspection due date printed on your enclosed bill. If we don’t have it, your mooring permit may be revoked.
Following are the current Harbormaster approved mooring inspectors.

Name                                                           Telephone Number
Maciel Marine




508-693-4174

Martha’s Vineyard Shipyard


508-693-0400

Tashmoo Boatyard (Kim Baptiste)     
508-693-9311

Vineyard Marine (Gene DeCosta)

508-693-9646

Gemini Marine (D. McClure & J. Packer)
508-693-9456

If you have questions please contact your approved mooring inspector, the Harbormaster’s office at 508-696-4249 or the Harbormaster’s web site at tisburygov.org

